

Commandant United States Coast Guard 2100 Second Street, S.W.Stop 7126 Washington, DC 20593-7126 Staff Symbol: CG-OES Phone: (202) 372-1405 Fax: (202) 372-1926 Email: Russell.C.Proctor@uscq.mil

16705

Legacy Offshore, LLC Mr. Louis E. Schaefer, Jr. 2591 Marina Bay Drive Box # 130-531 League City, Texas 77573

APR 1 9 2013

Dear Mr. Schaefer:

Thank you for your April 10, 2013 letter to Commander Smith, of my staff, concerning the minimum manning requirements for commercial diving operations.

I commend the commitment you have given to the commercial diving industry over the years and appreciate the concerns you expressed in your letter. We are currently in the process of updating our regulations related to commercial diving, and although the public comment period has not officially begun, I will ensure that your letter is given to the regulatory project team for consideration in development of the proposed rules. Your letter, along with my response, will be retained as part of the official record of the rulemaking project.

When the proposed rules are published in the Federal Register, you and other members of the public will have an opportunity to provide additional comments. I encourage you to contribute further in our effort to improve the safety of commercial diving operations once the public comment period officially begins.

If you have any further questions or comments, please contact Commander Smith at (202) 372-1410 or by email at: <u>Robert.L.Smith@uscg.mil</u>.

Sincerely,

R. C. PROCTOR

Captain, U.S. Coast Guard
Office of Operating and Environmental Standards

By direction of the Commandant